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Minutes of the February 22, 2010
REGULAR Meeting of the Board of Directors
1.
Call to Order
The Upper Valley Waste Management Agency met in special session on Monday, February 22, 2010 at 1:30 p.m. at the Yountville Town Council Meeting Chambers.  Chair Luce called the meeting to order at 1:35 p.m. 
2.
Roll Call
The following members were present: Mark Luce, Diane Dillon, Bill Dutton, and Karen Slusser.  Sharon Crull was excused.
3.
Pledge of Allegiance
Chair Luce led the Pledge of Allegiance.
4.
Public Comment
None.
5.
Consent Calendar Items
A.
Approval of Minutes
Staff requested approval of the November 16, 2009 regular meeting minutes.

Approved Consent Calendar items A.  BD-KS-ML-DD-SC(X)
6.
Administrative Items
A.  
California Integrated Waste Management Act
David Briggs, ERS with the County of Napa, reported on activities relevant to the Act.  These included the following:

· Information regarding collaboration between UVWMA and UVDS to update the plan for education and publicity directed towards the public.  These steps include newsletters, websites, display ads, public presentations, facility tours, printed brochures, and outreach at community events.

· Discussion of the 2010 composting workshop schedule.  It was noted that the workshops kick off in April at the Calistoga Fairgrounds and expect to be very well attended.
· In response to state bans on landfill of fluorescent lamps and batteries, UVWMA will continue to work with private and public entities for collections.  The Board was informed that the Calistoga Fire Department had agreed to start accepting fluorescent bulbs and tubes from local households.  UVA agreed to cover costs of recycling the lamps.
· Summary on special material collection events.  It was noted that the HHW collection event previously scheduled in Calistoga was cancelled due to lack of funding, as was the 2009 agricultural irrigation hose collection due to a decline in the plastic market values.
· Update on Napa area programs and activities to launch household and commercial food waste collection and composting service.  It was also noted that Napa City and County staff are also promoting shopping bag reuse and “buy-recycled” efforts utilizing flyers and new packets.
No action taken
7.
franchises' business items
A.
Waste Management Companies’ Issues
There was no report from the Company.
No action taken.
B.
Franchises' Status
Bob Pestoni and other members of the Franchise provided information on their status.  These included the following:

· The scheduled mailing of the holiday newsletter as well as the preparation of the April newsletter.  A flyer highlighting the company’s support of those projects going for LEED certification was circulated at the meeting.

· Updates on the status of the food waste recycling program.  Information was provided on the facilities added to this new program as well as details about the amount being composted at the landfill site; approximately from a ½ ton at the beginning of the program to 18.4 tons in the month of January.

· Updates on discussions with Town of Yountville Manager, Steve Rogers, on possible requests for changes by the commercial community on types of services provided by the company and scheduling of meetings between the agency and the commercial community to help educate them on requirements and limitations of the current agreement.

No action taken.
8.
Other Business Items
A. Manager’s Report

Agency Manager, Steven Lederer, reported on activities related to the Agency.  These included the following:

· Information and legislative activities being decided in Sacramento.  Some level of DOC funding for the company’s curbside recycling activities may be restored, but the grant money for 2010 will not be available.  Monitoring will continue.
· Protection of Customer Information.  Recent Federal legislation has gone through that requires companies that maintain customer account information to adopt policies and practices to ensure that information is kept safe.  This is being referred to as the “Red Flags” rule.  UVDS is currently reviewing its policies and will report back its conformance with this federal requirement.
· Monthly financial reports and annual CFL tonnage analysis were discussed.
· Three items of correspondence, regarding Howell Mountain School, milk carton recycling, and early morning noise from garbage pickups were circulated at the meeting and briefly discussed.  Susan Bell of Howell Mountain School addressed the Board and requested that the Board consider adding milk carton recycling to available services in the coming fiscal year. Although no formal action was taken, the Board seemed amenable to considering such a proposal at a future time.
No action taken.
B. Reports from Jurisdictions
i. Napa County:  Chair Luce recounted his trip to Spain to view a bio-diesel factory whose technology is being considered for the Napa – Vallejo Waste Management Authority.
ii. Calistoga:  Nothing was reported on for this jurisdiction.
iii. St. Helena:  Nothing was reported on for this jurisdiction.
iv. Yountville:  Bill Dutton reported that the City Council was reviewing a tightening up of the noise ordinances in Yountville.
No action taken.

D.
Board of Directors Comments

None.


E.  
Future Agenda Items



At the recommendation of the Agency Manager, the regular board meeting scheduled for March will be skipped due to lack of business and the board will reconvene in April.
9.
Adjournment
Meeting was adjourned at 2:31 p.m.
	AYES:
	Dutton, Slusser, Luce, Dillon

	NOES:
	

	ABSTAIN:
	Crull

	ABSENT:
	

	By:
	

	
	ATTEST:  Steven Lederer, Manager of the Upper Valley Waste Management Agency


KEY

Vote:  DD = Diane Dillon; BD = Bill Dutton; ML = Mark Luce; SC = Sharon Crull; KS = Karen Slusser

The maker of the motion and second are reflected respectively in the order of the recorded vote.

Notations next to vote:  N = No; X = Excused; A = Abstain; B = Absent
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